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Knight Light News

July / August 2017

CHARITY       UNITY    FRATERNITY  PATRIOTISM

Dear Brother Knights,

As we begin another Fraternal Year, I want to thank all of you for your continued support of our
Council and all the events and activities in which we participate.

As your Grand Knight for the next term, we look to 2017-2018 Fraternal year as one of action and 
achievement of these goals:

1. Star Council
2. ID- Donations
3. Support Pro Life
4. Vocations
5. GAF
6. Growth in Membership
7. Complete a 50th Anniversary Program

Under the guidance and extra effort during the past two years our Past Grand Knight Dennis, your
council has surpassed a number of goals, especially these two: Vocational Fund Raffle, and 
Intellectual Disabilities Fund Drive, plus other programs.

We have reached a partial lull in our fraternal year, so enjoy your summer. Other than our regular 1st

Sunday Corporate Communion Honor Guards and regular meetings we don’t have any major
fundraising events until the Tootsie Roll Drive in September. July brings us Sacred Heart German 
Fest. August is our Council picnic. See elsewhere in this newsletter for details.

We encourage every member to seek out a new member so we can continue to successfully
complete our service programs.

We also encourage all our Third Degree Knights to make that final decision toward full Knighthood 
and become a Fourth Degree Sir Knight.

Please join me asking our Lord for his guidance, direction and support as Your Worthy Grand Knight.

Yours in Christ

Joe Martinet
Grand Knight #6090
chief.martinet@gmail.com
630-620-0295



 
 

 
 

 
Knight Light News 

 
July/August 2018 

 
CHARITY            UNITY           FRATERNITY           PATRIOTISM 

 
Dear worthy Brother Knights and Families, 
 
As we enter the Pentecostal time in our Church calendar celebrating the coming of the 
Holy Spirit and now that the Easter Season is officially ended, we are called to give 
witness to the presence of the Holy Spirit in our lives.  Consider making a difference by 
being a friend to someone new; rekindle a forgotten relationship and extend your hand 
in friendship. 
 
Thanks to all my Brother Knights for participating in our May and June Honor Guards.  
Your support of our Mother’s Day Flower Presentation, the Lilac Parade, the St. Pius 
Carnival and our 50th Anniversary Mass Celebration and Installation of our new officers 
was so greatly appreciated.  
   
Nearing the end of my first term as your Grand Knight, it’s been a challenging Fraternal 
Year for me especially as we take on new opportunities, new members and highly 
successful events. 
 
Your officers thank you for all of the support and service this past Fraternal Year in 
completing all our events.  We ask God to bless us all as we start a new fraternal year.  
Please see our July-August Calendar for upcoming events. 
 
For the fraternal year 2018-2019 – let’s shoot for achieving Star Council by supporting 
the following: 

• GAF- General Assistance Fund 
• Intellectual Disabilities Fund Drive (ID Drive) 
• Newman Apostolate 
• Vocations Support 
• Pro-life Fund 
• Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity  
• Pro-life Puzzle Program 
• Membership & Insurance 

  
Yours in Christ, 
Grand Knight #6090 
Joe Martinet 
chief.martinet@gmail.com   630-620-0295 home 

Knights of 
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                     MEMBER NEWS 
CONGRATULATIONS – JULY / AUGUST HAPPENINGS 

 
     JULY  BIRTHDAY     JULY ANNIVERSARY 
 
05  Thomas M. O’Hare  

  06  David M. Murray  
  06  Ronald P. Wisnieski    
  07  Albert R. Treado  
  08  Russell W. Olsen  
  10  Paul F. Behrendt  
  10  David G. Barry    
  17  William M. O’Malley  
  17  Richard A. Sharp    
  20  Richard Mohrhusen  
  20  Luke E. Kelly   
  20  Joseph E. Martinet    
  21  Christopher B. Hanes  
  21  James E. McFarlane Jr.  
  22  Rudolph A. Bianchi  
  25  Daniel J. De Cicco  
  28  Fabio S. Giovenco  
  29  Jeremy S. Treado  
  31  Richard J Mikulecky  
 
   AUGUST BIRTHDAY     AUGUST ANNIVERSARY 
 
  02  Edward J. Badja  
   05  Daniel & Deanne Sulla 
06 Jerome J Webb  

  09  Kaj Fagerburg    
  11  Gerald Kramer  
  12  Jeff Gosmire  
  14  Timothy T Wheeler    
   15  Frank & Geraldine Cvach 
  18  Robert M Schmitt  
  20  Raymond E Seranko   
   21  Richard & Cherry Harper 
  22  Daniel O Caldieraro    
        Robert A Roegner  
  23  Richard B Carlson  
  31  Anthony J Caruso  



 

 

                          
 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER 
 

Please keep all Brother Knights, their families and friends in 
your prayers, especially the following: Gene & Don Banks, 
Frank Cvach and his wife Geraldine, Rosa Behrendt, Rudy 
Bianchi, Ray Seranko’s wife Dorothy, Ray Morello, Dick Watts, 
the late Bob Becvar’s wife Betty, D. Thurman’s Brother-in–law 

Danny Powers and Uncle Fred Kruse, Mike Wiedman’s sister Kathy Turner, 
John Plotke’s mother Eleanor and friend Marilyn Koss, Chris Hanes sister-
in-law Terese Williams, Mark Yurich’s friend Marilyn Alcorn, Albert Treado’s 
friend Joe Strole, Marco Incrocci’s wife Pat and sister-in-law Debbie 
Hammer, Mark Atranoz, Dan Conroy’s sister Liza, for all those unemployed 
or underemployed and for all of our service men and women.   
 ___________________________________________________________   
 

SACRED HEART GERMAN FEST 
Sacred Heart Church will be celebrating its 51st Annual German Fest from 
July 19th-July 22nd. This is the main fundraiser each year for Sacred Heart 
Parish and we ask all Knights to attend this family oriented affair and help 
support this worthy event. There will be a sign-up sheet at the July 5th 

Business meeting to volunteer for selling Grand Prize Raffle tickets in the 
Grand Prize Tent during the festival. The Knights have been helping for 
many years selling tickets on Saturday and Sunday afternoons during the 
festival.  
___________________________________________________________ 

 
                     FAMILY PINIC 
 
Please join us as we hold our 11th annual Family 
Picnic.  The date is Sunday, August 12th from 1–5 PM.  
This year’s picnic will be at Frank & Jean Birner’s 

home, 325 S. Ahrens Ave., Lombard. The Council will provide the 
beverages and the menu will consist of Italian Sausage, Brats, Hot Dogs, 
Chicken Breast, Baked Beans, Potato Salad, Pasta Salad, Beer, soda, 
water.  Please contact Frank Birner & his wife Jean to bring a dish to share 
with others along with your family, a lawn chair and come join us as we 
start our new fraternal year.  Please contact Frank Birner at 630-816-5527 
or Dennis Jensen at 630-346-0062 so we can determine the amount of 
food we will need. 
___________________________________________________________ 

 



 

 

                        
                          WELCOME 
 
Please welcome into our council our newest Brother Knights Brian 
Guillemette, John Marinovich and Humberto Garcia, 
Congratulations to all on receiving the Admission, Formation and 
Knighthood degrees on April 15, 2018 and June 3, 2018. 
 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
 
The Intellectual Disabilities or “Tootsie Roll” National Fund Drive will be held 
September 14-15 and volunteers are needed to work storefronts and street 
locations. We will be having pre-sales the prior weekend on September 8-9 at the 
Parishes. This is one of the most recognizable activities that the Knights of 
Columbus does, and the funds generated from this drive are used to support 
local programs which help people with special learning needs. The council will 
have a sign- up sheet at the September 6 Business meeting or please call 
Chairman Matt Koykar at 630-290-1876 to volunteer. MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
NOW. 
______________________________________________________________________ 

 
4th Degree Report 

 
The next meetings of Dr. Dooley Assembly will be on July 11 at 
Bishop James Fitzgerald Council #14649, St. Joseph Church 4801 
Main Street, Downers Grove, IL.  and on August 8 at (not available at 
press time). The meetings start at 7:30pm.  Honor Guard schedule 
can be found at; drdooleyassembly.com 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 

APRIL KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 

The Knight of the Month for April was 
awarded to John Plotke for chairing Festa 
Italiana for his 4th consecutive year. John’s 
dedication to this fundraiser has been 
nothing short of amazing. His commitment 
and planni ng starts right after the end of the 
event that has just wrapped up, always 
looking for new ways and suggestions to 
improve the next years Festa Italiana. John, 

on behalf of myself and the rest of the council we THANK YOU. 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=k+of+c+logo&hl=en&sa=X&rls=com.microsoft:en-us:IE-SearchBox&rlz=1I7GCNV_en&biw=1440&bih=621&tbm=isch&tbnid=rIQKp9Lg32-qrM:&imgrefurl=http://www.smartlinks.org/KofCAlemanyAssembly/&docid=LIb0pcokVm9FaM&imgurl=http://www.smartlinks.org/KofCAlemanyAssembly/kc4th.gif&w=344&h=428&ei=b78nUa31LcmmrAGI-IHwAw&zoom=1&iact=hc&dur=1287&sig=115965973924627444278&page=1&tbnh=156&tbnw=120&start=0&ndsp=21&ved=1t:429,i:134&tx=97&ty=127&vpx=904&vpy=281&hovh=250&hovw=201�


 

 

 
51st Annual K of C Meet on April 21st at Montini High School 

 
TOTAL POINTS-BOYS AND GIRLS COMBINED 
 
 St. Pius X awesome team won all levels: 
 
    Junior Varsity Girls 164 
    Varsity Girls 148 
    Junior Varsity Boys 181 
    Varsity Boys 142 
    Muckerheide Award (Total Boys & girls) 635 
    Muckerheide Award  
    St. James 253 
    Sacred Heart School 214 
 
Thanks to our workers who helped keep the meet going: 
Paul Warda, Chris Hanes, Fred & Jeanne Kaefer, D. Thurman, Jonathan 
Von Broeck, Tom Barrett, Jake Burns, Ray & Dorothy Morello, Roger 
Byers, Dennis Jensen, Ed Sullivan, Ted Sullivan. 
Total man hours was 284 
 
Submitted by Ray Morello and Mary Lee Burns 4/24/2018 
______________________________________________ 
 

Glenbard East High School 
 

Color Guard Procession at Special Olympics May 19, 2018 
 

 



 

 

 
 
After a successful sixth year, the Council will again be selling Football Mania tickets.  
Each ticket costs $25 and the Council keeps 70% of the money we collect. Ticket 
holders receive a great collection of digital music downloads, and they are entered into 
the Football Mania sweepstakes where they can win $1000s in cash prizes based on 
the results of the football teams printed on their sweepstakes game cards.  All 
sweepstakes game cards have an equal chance to win prize money based on the 
performance of the random football teams printed on the back. Game cards contain 3 
random teams in each of the 17 weeks of the pro football season (you get 3 new teams 
each week). To play the game, participants simply add up the points scored by their 3 
teams. Every week, the 16 highest scoring game cards, and the 3 lowest scoring game 
cards all win prizes.  There are 4,960 unique game cards, each of which has a minimum 
1 in 15.7 chance to win a prize during the season.  To be eligible for all 17 weeks of the 
season, tickets have to be returned with payment by Thursday, August 30.   

 

 
 

The picture above is one of many taken at our 50th Anniversary celebration 
Party. Pictured are most of the Past Grand Knights and our current Grand 
Knight Joe Martinet after accepting a certificate from the Supreme Council 
congratulating the Council on 50 years. Please watch for many more 
pictures on our website. 



 

 

 
From the Chaplains Desk 

Yá’át’ééh, 
The 2018 Navajo Mission is now one for the books. Everyone got home safely.  
I would like to thank the Knights for their generous donation in making this mission 
possible. 
The Diocese sponsors many missions. The goal of each mission is to assist the people 
we serve in what they would normally do for themselves or because of resources or 
ability no longer can do for themselves. We follow the path of Christ by incorporating 
Christ’s teachings in our actions and words. We respect their culture always and ignore 
Hollywood stereotypes. 
In the big picture, most of what a culture does is amoral. Showing a person respect is 
following Christ. How to show respect to one another is an established pattern in a 
culture. It may not be our cultural way. 
Navajo men and women generally grow their hair long – they are not hippies. Navajos 
show their respect when you are speaking by not looking you in the eye – they are not 
being rude; all their energy is concentrated into hearing. 
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church in Chinle, AZ is in the shape of a Navajo Hogan. 
The church has integrated Navajo symbols. The inner glass doors have etched images 
of male and female Yei – not gods, not saints, just symbols of Navajo holy people. 
The mission has many dedicated members, but what the mission needs are younger 
bodies, even younger than 50, maybe even 60, to carry on the outreach. The 
information nights for the 2019 Navajo mission will be in January and the mission is two 
weeks in early June. Sometimes a person must go beyond their normal life and see the 
world as Christ sees it. 
 
Yá’át’ééh 
Deacon Larry 

MAY KNIGHT’S OF THE MONTH 
 

      
The May Knight of the Month was a combined effort and awarded to Brian 
Guillemette and Mark Yurich for their support of the council during Lilac 
Time. Mark not only shuttled the parade participants to the parade site, but 
along with Brain, prepared the food for the picnic insuring there was plenty 
to eat for the marchers after their two and half mile walk. THANK YOU  
  

 



 

 

 
 

◄ June July  2018 August ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 11:00 AM 
SH Corporate 
Communion 
 

2  
 

3  
 

4  
 

5 7:30 PM 
Council 
Business Mtg. 
 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
 

19 SH 
German Fest 

20 SH 
German Fest 
 

21 SH 
German Fest 
 

22 SH 
German Fest 
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26 7:30 PM 
Council 
Planning Mtg. 
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

31  
 

 

 
 
 

◄ July August  2018 September ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1  

 
2 7:30 PM 
Council 
Business Mtg. 
 

3  
 

4  
 

5 10:00 AM 
SPXCorporate 
Communion 
Seminarian 
Luncheon 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12  1-5:00pm 
Council Picnic 
 
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16 7:30 PM 
Council 
Planning Mtg.  
 

17  
 

18  
 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

31  
 

 

 

http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/June-2018
http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/August-2018
http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/July-2018
http://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/September-2018


2 W. ROOSEVELT, VILLA PARK, ILLINOIS

TEL: (630) 530-0200

Happy Paws Pet Resort
24W118 St. Charles Rd. • Carol Stream, IL 60188

Phone: (630) 668-5272
www.happypawsresort.com

HOME PLUMBING SUPPLY
Over 100,000 Plumbing Repair Parts In Stock

SERVICE

SALES

PARTS

RONALD JANIS, SR.
PRESIDENT

TEL. 630-833-8146

FAX. 630-833-8172

225 W. ST. CHARLES RD.  VILLA PARK, IL 60181

VFW Lilac Post 5815
and  Auxiliary 

Lombard, Illinois 
vfw5815.org

fb: Vfwpost5815lombard,il

CUSTOM EMBROIDERED APPAREL
100 S. Villa Avenue  Villa Park, IL 60181
Tel: (630) 941-3305  Fax: (630) 941-0654

E-mail:  crenww@aol.com
www.CherokeeRoseEmbroidery.com



Pizza & Pasta
Quality Food Products

434 S. Main St.
Lombard, IL 60148

KEITH GIAGNORIO
(630) 495-9000

Frozen Pizza Catering

250 E. Saint Charles Rd. • Villa Park, IL • www.sirspeedy.com/villapark

630-279-0150

FOR ALL YOUR PRINT, SIGNS AND MARKETING NEEDS,

WE’VE GOT YOU

Breakfast & Lunch 
Daily 7am – 3pm  

352 E. Roosevelt Rd 
Lombard, Il 60148 

630-495-3900 
www.maxfieldslombard.com 

 Check out the private party rooms for your events 
  The Situation Room 

Seats up to Twenty Two People 
The West Wing 

 Seats more than Sixty People 
 

630-705-9388
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